"Richard Armstrong” To <M.Garcia@state.co.us>
<admin@HireAmericanCitize
ns.org> cc

03/29/2004 04:00 PM bee
Subject

<robin.jones@state.co.us>, <lcs.ga@state.co.us>

Re: Review and Comment Memo - Proposed initiative
measure 2003-2004 #109

Robin, Marie

(aka Employment Restrictions for State Contracts.)

Submission of Revised Proposal:

In response to the Review and Comment memo and the related Hearing held on March 25, 2004, we

resubmit the proposal as shown below. All changes are in direct response to and do not extend beyond
comments from legislative staff.

Proposed initiative measure 2003-2004 #109 State of Colorado Protection of American Workers

Be it Enacted by the People of the State of Colorado:

Article XVHiI of the constitution of the state of Colorado is amended BY THE ADDITION OF A NEW
SECTION to read:

Section 15. Protection of American Workers

(1) The people of the state of Colorado hereby find and declare that state funds should be used to
employ people permanently residing in the United States and to prevent the loss of jobs to foreign
countries and temporary foreign workers with non-immigrant visas.

(2) Every state contract for the performance of services shall contain provisions that specify that only
citizens of the United States and permanent legal resident aliens in the United States shall be employed
in performance of services under the contract or any subcontract awarded under the contract.

Please advise when we can submit our proposal to the Secretary of State. We appreciate the help you
have all provided during this process.

Thank you,

-Richard Armstrong
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